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10 May 2024 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We hope this letter finds you well.  We are thrilled to announce an enriching educational trip to 
London for our Year 8 students, scheduled for Thursday 6th June 2024.  This excursion promises to 
be an exciting opportunity for our students to expand their horizons and enhance their 
understanding of career pathways, as part of our school's Personal Development programme. 
 
During this trip, our students will have the privilege of visiting Carmen Hall, a renowned institution 
that offers valuable insights into transport and logistics career sectors.  For more information about 
Carmen Hall, please visit their website at https://thecarmen.co.uk/.   
 
Through school career links, we have also secured a visit to the London Transport Museum, free of 
charge. Throughout the day, students will take part in a fully supervised ‘treasure hunt’ around a 
small of part of London where they will get information about famous London landmarks. 
 
This trip aligns with our commitment to providing comprehensive career provision in school, aimed 
at broadening students' perspectives and equipping them with the skills and knowledge necessary 
for their future endeavours.  As such, we encourage all students to participate in this educational 
experience. 
 
We would encourage all students to take part in this trip which is brand new for JFCS.  We are asking 
for a small voluntary contribution of £5 per student to aid with transport costs.  Payment can be 
made conveniently through ParentPay.  Please ensure that payments are submitted no later than 
20th May to secure your child's place. If your child receives free school meals, then a packed lunch 
will be provided.  Your child will not need any more money with them for the day, but may wish to 
bring a small amount of spending money (maximum £15) to spend in gift shops should we have the 
time. 
 
Due to the long journey, students will need to arrive at school for 7:15am in full school uniform, 
students should wear appropriate footwear for walking (trainers are permitted).  Students may wish 
to bring a coat or a hat and sun cream in the event of warm weather.  We will be departing London at 
4pm and therefore will not arrive back at school until 7pm.  We will keep you updated during our 
journey as this arrival time is subject to change according to traffic. 
 
Should you have any questions, concerns, or require further assistance, please do not hesitate to 
contact either Mrs. H Bradley or Mrs. E Best. 
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At JFCS, we are committed to enriching our students' education and providing them with invaluable 
opportunities across various sectors.  We believe that experiences like these contribute significantly 
to their personal and academic growth. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and cooperation in making this trip a success.  We look 
forward to embarking on this exciting journey with your child. 
 
Kind regards 
 
H Bradley 
 
Mrs H Bradley 
Head of Personal Development 


